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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary 
April IS Centennial Volunteer Month
President Report

******************************
Greetings Fellows,

Last week we were addressed by Helen Griffith, the CEO of Cystic Fibrosis NSW who informed us of the wonderful work carried out by this group. As is the case with many similar organizations they are constantly trying to raise funds to aid research and to assist sufferers of this tragic disease.
I am however proud to say that the profits raised at our upcoming “WSM Bike the Park” event will go directly to this great organization.  So Fellows if you are called upon to give assistance in the running of this event at Bicentennial Park in May please give it your full support. Our hard working team of organizers has already done most of the difficult groundwork and we all just need to give them a few hours of our time to assist wherever possible on the day. PLEASE make an effort to be there.

Last Thursday night I was pleased to attend an “Australian Citizenship Ceremony” at the invitation of Strathfield Council, to say a few words on behalf of Rotary. There were some 90 “new” citizens pledging their allegiance to Australia on the night. Also attending were local Members of Parliament. Members of the Clergy and the local Police Area Command.

The ceremony was capably led by our own Bill Carney, Mayor of Strathfield. A wonderful evening was had by all who attended.

Don’t forget Fellows, the Strathfield Council Youth Awards are being held next week (13th April) here at the Golf Club. This is a partner’s night and we would like to see this evening well attended to support the younger members of our community.

That’s all for now, so until next week,

LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY,

President Keith.
This Week’s Guest Speakers
******************************
Kelly Baker & Noel Noble

ParaQuad NSW

Congratulations

******************************
Birthdays

10/04/2005
Bob Templeman

Allan Teale



Kevin Freund
12/04/2005
Ron Thugar

Anniversaries

10/04/2005

Angelo & Maryanne Franco

11/04/2005

Ross & Joan Brown

Last Week’s Guest Speaker
******************************
Bob Templeman introduced Helen Griffiths, the CEO of Cystic Fibrosis NSW. Helen has been with Cystic Fibrosis NSW for twenty-five years, the first eight years as a social worker and from 1988 as the CEO.
In 1996 Helen was awarded recognition of her services to Cystic Fibrosis NSW with the award of an Order of Australia. 
Cystic Fibrosis is a genetic disease that requires the gene to be present in both parents. One in twenty-five Australians are carriers of the gene and the defect has a one in four chance in showing up in the offspring. In 1938 the defective gene was discovered and from 1981 all births are screened for the presence of the gene. 
There is no cure for the disease and it requires daily treatment to keep the effects of the disease under control. The treatment consists of clearing of mucus from the lungs and, where possible, from other organs affected by mucus blockage. Many sufferers need enzymes to compensate for the blockage of the pancreas. The diet of sufferers is high in fat and salt again to compensate for the loss of organ function. Improvements in treatment has raised the age of sufferers from the early teens up to thirty years and over. 

In the 1980’s the introduction of lung transplants helped the more severely afflicted. A cure for the disease is not yet on the horizon, but better treatment with the further identification of the defective gene in 1989 has enabled sufferers to live a more normal life.
Helen was thanked by Kevin Beltrame who noted that he has friends with children who suffer from the disease and thanked Cystic Fibrosis NSW for the assistance provided.
Last Week’s Announcements

******************************
From President Keith Byrn:-

· Thanks to Ted Ingall for a great job in organising our attendance at the Canberra Conference.
· One of the best Conferences to date.
· Strathfield By-election on Saturday 14th May 2005, Eve Dutton is standing for election.

· Trip to Westmead last week was a great chance to see our donation in action. Our ongoing support is still needed.

· Money boxes will be on each table next week to collect for the Westmead Children’s Hospital.
· Commitment sheet for Strathfield Youth Awards on 13th April.
· There will be a BOARD MEETING after next week’s meeting.
From Director Paul Giammarco: -

· Raffle prizes needed for the raffle on the Youth Awards night.
From Ray Wilson: -

· Golf Day including lunch on Thurs. 21st April. Contact Ray if you wish to play.
From Ted Ingall: -

· Port Macquarie District Conference, April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Put this date in your diary. President-Elect George Hallworth and Ted Ingall have secured 20 rooms at the “Quality Resort, ‘SAILS’, opposite Panthers Convention Centre.”  Each room is $180 including breakfast, which is $10 cheaper than Crown Plaza Canberra. To secure these rooms, we have to pay one night accommodation ($180) for a total of $3,600. This has been paid by Mary Ingall’s credit card. The Treasurer will refund her and then the members will need to pay the Treasurer for the bookings.
From Bob Templeman: -

· John Ploughman, a former member of Strathfield Club, died last week. The funeral will be held at Rookwood, 10:00am on Thurs. 31/03/05. 

· Reminder of the BBQ in Hyde Park after the march on Parliament House for Motor Neurone Awareness Week, Sat. 2nd April at 11:00am.

· Cornflowers on sale at next week’s meeting @ $2 each for Motor Neurone Awareness Week.
· Interact is selling cornflowers at the station next Tuesday, 5th April.

From Rod McDougall: -

· Reminder to check duties for the bike ride on the insert in the bulletin.

· A Rotary Information leaflet will be distributed at the event to encourage new members.
From Niall King: -

· Carol and Roy Langsford will attend next week’s meeting for a presentation of the money raised from the Golf Day.

Raffle

The raffle raised $207.00.

1st prize Brian Hennell-

-2 Bottles of wine
2nd prize Paul Giammarco
-Bottle of wine
3rd prize David Giri

-Dinner next meeting
Statistics 
· $69.25 raised by the Sergeant.

· 15 apologies

· 6 non apologies

Coming Events

******************************
Golf Day
Thursday 21st April 2005 at Strathfield Golf Club. Lunch and Golf. Contact Ray Wilson
Bike the Park
(Sydney Olympic Park Bike Ride) [image: image3.png]



Sunday 1st May 2005. Contact Rod McDougall / Steve Taylor for details.
District Assembly

For the Incoming Board on Sun. 15th May 2005 at St. Mary’s High School.
Trivia Night

Fri. 12th August at Meriden School. Organised by Brian Hennell 

Club Xmas Party 2005
Fri. 9th Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club as a transfer meeting.  Partners Night.

District 9690 Conference 2006

7th – 9th April 2006 at the Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie. Ted Ingall is conference Chairman again.
Next Rotary Meeting

******************************
13th April 2005
Strathfield Youth Awards

Partners night, 
6:30pm for 7:00pm
Future Club Meetings
******************************
20 April 2005
Rod Barr

"Youth InSearch"

27 April 2005
Dr Mick Campion

"Australian response to Tsunami Disaster”
29th June 2005
CLUB CHANGEOVER
27th July 2005
2005/2006 DG’s visit at the Golf Club. Partners Night. 6:30pm for 7:00pm

24th August 2005
Tri-District Meeting at the Strathfield Golf Club. Rotary Information Night 

Humour from Our Members

********************************
WHY WE LOVE KIDS
From Joe Campisi
NUDITY

I was driving with my three young children one warm summer evening when a woman in the convertible ahead of us stood up and waved. She was stark naked! As I was reeling from the shock, I heard my 5-year-old shout from the back seat, "Mom! That lady isn't wearing a seat belt!"

HONESTY

My son Zachary, 4, came screaming out of the bathroom to tell me he'd dropped his toothbrush in the toilet. So I fished it out and threw it in the garbage. Zachary stood there thinking for a moment, then ran to my bathroom and came out with my toothbrush. He held it up and said with a charming little smile, "We better throw this one out too then, 'cause it fell in the toilet a few days ago."

OPINIONS

On the first day of school, a first-grader handed his teacher a note from his mother. The note read, "The opinions expressed by this child are not necessarily those of his parents."

KETCHUP

A woman was trying hard to get the ketchup to come out of the jar. During her struggle the phone rang so she asked her 4-year-old daughter to answer the phone. "It's the minister, Mommy," the child said to her mother. Then she added, "Mommy can't come to the phone to talk to you right now. She's hitting the bottle."

MORE NUDITY

A little boy got lost at the YMCA and found himself in the women's locker room. When he was spotted, the room burst into shrieks, with ladies grabbing towels and running for cover. The little boy watched in amazement and then asked, "What's the matter haven't you ever seen a little boy before?"

POLICE # 1

While taking a routine vandalism report at an elementary school, I was interrupted by a little girl about 6 years old. Looking up and down at my uniform, she asked, "Are you a cop?" "Yes," I answered and continue writing the report. "My mother said if I ever needed help I should ask the police. Is that right?" "Yes, that's right," I told her. "Well, then," she said as she extended her foot toward me, "would you please tie my shoe?"


POLICE # 2

It was the end of the day when I parked my police van in front of the station. As I gathered my equipment, my K-9 partner, Jake, was barking, and I saw a little boy staring in at me. "Is that a dog you got back there?" he asked. "It sure is," I replied. Puzzled, the boy looked at me and then towards the back of the van. Finally he said, "What'd he do?"
ELDERLY
While working for an organization that delivers lunches to elderly shut-ins, I used to take my 4-year-old daughter on my afternoon rounds. She was unfailingly intrigued by the various appliances of old age, particularly the canes, walkers and wheelchairs. One day I found her staring at a pair of false teeth soaking in a glass. As I braced myself for the inevitable barrage of questions, she merely turned and whispered, "The tooth fairy will never believe this!"
DRESS-UP
A little girl was watching her parents dress for a party. When she saw her dad donning his tuxedo, she warned, "Daddy, you shouldn't wear that suit." And why not darling?"  "You know that it always gives you a headache the next morning."
DEATH
While walking along the sidewalk in front of his church, our minister heard the intoning of a prayer that nearly made his collar wilt. Apparently, his 5-year-old son and his playmates had found a dead robin. Feeling that proper burial should be performed, they had secured a small box and cotton batting, then dug a hole and made ready for the disposal of the deceased. The minister's son was chosen to say the appropriate prayers and with sonorous dignity intoned his version of what he thought his father always said: "Glory be unto the Faaaather, and unto the Sonnn..... and into the hole he gooooes."
SCHOOL
A little girl had just finished her first week of school. "I'm just wasting my time," she said to her mother. "I can't read, I can't write and they won't let me talk!"
BIBLE
A little boy opened the big family bible. He was fascinated as he fingered through the old pages. Suddenly, something fell out of the Bible. He picked up the object and looked at it. What he saw was an old leaf that had been pressed in between the pages. "Mama, look what I found," the boy called out." What have you got there, dear?" With astonishment in the young boy's voice, he answered, "I think it's Adam's underwear!"

Advanced Education

From Roger Vince

These were real answers given by wonderful little children
Q: Name the four seasons.
A: Salt, pepper, mustard and vinegar.
Q: Explain one of the processes by which water can be made safe to drink.
A: Flirtation makes water safe to drink because it removes large pollutants like grit, sand, dead sheep and canoeists.
Q: How is dew formed?
A: The sun shines down on the leaves and makes them perspire.
Q: How can you delay milk turning sour?
A: Keep it in the cow.
Q: What causes the tides in the oceans?
A: The tides are a fight between the Earth and the Moon. All water tends to flow towards the moon, because there is no water on the moon, and nature hates a vacuum. I forget where the sun joins in this fight.
Q: What are steroids?
A: Things for keeping carpets still on the stairs.
Q: What happens to your body as you age?
A: When you get old, so do your bowels and you get intercontinental.
Q: What happens to a boy when he reaches puberty?
A: He says good-bye to his boyhood and looks forward to his adultery.
Q: Name a major disease associated with cigarettes.
A: Premature death.
Q: What is artificial insemination?
A: When the farmer does it to the bull instead of the cow.
Q: How are the main parts of the body categorized? (for example, abdomen)
A: The body is consisted into three parts - the brainium, the borax and the abdominal cavity. The brainium contains the brain; the borax contains the heart and lungs, and the abdominal cavity contains the five bowels, A, E, I, O, and U.
Q: What is the fibula?
A: A small lie
Q: What does "varicose" mean?
A: Nearby
Q: Give the meaning of the term "Caesarean Section"
A: The Caesarean Section is a district in Rome.
Q: What does the word "benign" mean?' (I just love this one)
A: Benign is what you will be after you be eight.[image: image4.jpg]
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